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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR TREASURY AND RESOURCES 

BY DEPUTY J.A. MARTIN OF ST. HELIER 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 6th NOVEMBER 2012 
 

Question 
 

With regard to the answer provided to question 7160 – part V (on 23rd October 2012 ) – will the 

Minister  confirm that on-site parking for all Police operational vehicles was to be provided at 

Summerland as part of the new Police station in the split scheme proposed by the Police Service 

and Jersey Property Holdings in 2010 ? 

 

 

Answer 
 

In 2010 the split site scheme had envisaged the acquisition of Lime Grove House and the 

construction of a custody suite and operational police station on the Summerland Site. Whilst no 

detailed design work was undertaken, outline block diagrams for the site included parking for all 

operational vehicles. 

 

However, in the early part of 2011, the agreed split-site solution was to acquire Lime Grove 

House and refurbish or re-provide custody and operational facilities on the Rouge Bouillon site. 

This solution would have resulted in the Summerland site being released for affordable housing 

and so no operational parking would have been accommodated on this site. Arrangements for 

operational parking not located at Lime Grove House would have had to have been made as part 

of the Rouge Bouillon development, but this had not been designed in detail. 

 

 


